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DIRECTORY PHOTOS: To schedule an appointment for photos 
for the new church directory you may sign up at the desk closest to 
the Resource Center or use the link on our web page.   Thank you! 

BUSINESS MEETING:  The next scheduled business meeting is 
Sunday, August 20.  Please mark your calendar and plan to attend.  
Thank you! 

TO OUR DEAREST CHURCH FAMILY:  Words cannot express our 
love and appreciation to you, our church family.  Thank you for all 
the cards, prayers, visits, and words of encouragement, as well as 
the beautiful flowers.  The meal the ladies prepared and served was 
amazing.  Thank you, ladies, for the many hours preparing, serving 
and cleaning up!  This is an amazing ministry.  Dad loved this 
church, and your love for him did not go unnoticed.              
The Funk Family                      Alan, Susan & Laurie 

NO BEVERAGES IN SANCTUARY:  PLEASE REFRAIN FROM 
BRINGING ANY BEVERAGE OTHER THAN WATER INTO THE SANC-
TUARY.  Even when folks are careful, spills occur and stains are left.  
The Sanctuary is a special place of worship, and we need to take 
special care of it.  Thanks you for your cooperation. 

DEAR MEMBERS OF PLEASANT VIEW BAPTIST CHURCH:  On 
behalf of myself and my family, I want to thank you for the many 
condolences and good wishes extended to me and my family.  The 
funeral meal committee receives a very big “thank you” for the 
bountiful and delicious luncheon that was provided for my family 
and our many friends.  Please accept my sincere thank you for all 
you have done for me and my family.       Sincerely, 
           Mezzy MacKenzie (Sharon Wooten’s mom) and Family 

          
       A Note from Pastor Phillips: 
     
 

Thank you for coming to worship with us today.  If you are a first-time 
visitor, I would sure like the opportunity to meet you and welcome you 
personally.  Because I believe in a Sovereign God, I don’t believe anything 
happens by chance.  I believe you were brought here today for a purpose.  I 
would love to help you discover that purpose, and to see if there is any way 
we as a church can bless and minister to you and your family.  Please stop 
by the Resource Center after the service so I can shake your hand.  I’d sure 
count it a privilege.                                             Pastor Harold 

Thank you for joining us today for worship.  
Your presence was a blessing. 

If you are interested in learning about 
church membership, we have a “First Steps” 
class which meets in room 122 at 9:00 a.m. 
each Sunday.  It’s a great place to start! 

If there is any way that our church can as-
sist you or your family, please contact the 
office at 410-378-4476. 

We pray that you have been blessed, and 
have found that coming to Pleasant View 

Baptist Church is truly  . . . like coming home. 

Pleasant View Baptist Church is a smoke-
free campus.  We encourage you to re-
frain from smoking while on the premis-
es.  If you must smoke while here, please 
do so in your car.  If you have any ques-
tions, please ask one of our Pastors. 

Setting an 
example 

for the next 
generation 

OFFICE HOURS:  Our office is open Monday through Thursday 
from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  Requests and questions received via e-
mail and phone messages after close of business Thursday after-
noon will be addressed as soon as possible upon our return to the 
office.  It’s our privilege to serve our Church family.  Thank you! 



U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S 

 

Sun., Aug 13 - Thurs. Aug. 17 

Youth Camp 
*** 

Monday, August 14 

School Board Meeting - 6:30 p.m. 
*** 

Sunday, August 20 

Business Meeting - 6:00 p.m. 
*** 

Monday, August 21 

Nursing Home Ministry - 7:30 p.m. 
*** 

Tuesday, August 22 

Prayer Shawl Ministry - 6:30 p.m. 
*** 

Thurs., Aug. 24 - Sat., Aug. 26 

Directory Photo Appointments 
(see inside for details) 

*** 

Monday, September 4 

Labor Day - Church Office Closed 
*** 

Wednesday, September 6 

Kid’s Clubs and Choirs Resume 
*** 

Saturday, September 9 

Quilters - 8:30 a.m. 
*** 

Sunday, September 10 

Children’s Sunday School 
Promotion Sunday! 

(watch future bulletins for details) 
*** 

Baptism Service 
*** 

Lord’s Supper 
*** 

Deacons’ Meeting  
*** 

MEETING FOR ALL PRAISE & WORSHIP TEAMS 
If you currently serve in a music ministry team, whether singing, 
playing piano, playing in the band, or 
running sound, please plan to attend a brief but 
important meeting this Thursday, August 10 at 6:30 p.m. in the 
Sanctuary.  Thank you! 

Resource Center Specials  

Title Author Was Now 

Through Gates of 
Splendor 

Elisabeth Elliott $7.00 $5.00 

If - What Do I Know of 
Calvary? 

Amy Carmichael $7.00 $5.00 

Gold by Moonlight Amy Carmichael $11.00 $8.00 

Gold Cord Amy Carmichael $11.00 $8.00 

I Come Quietly to 
Meet You 

Amy Carmichael $10.00 $7.50 

 
Sunday, September 24 - 12:00 p.m. 

Mark your calendar! 

Bring a friend! 

The Boyd family wishes to convey our sincerest appreciation 
for your prayers and support during Alice Boyd’s passing. We 
are blessed to have a wonderful Pastor and church family like 
you and are thankful for all that you have done for our family. 
We would also like to express our appreciation for your kind 
words of comfort at Alice Boyd's memorial service. We are 
encouraged and blessed to know that she is in the company 
of our Lord.  



JOIN THE TEA TIME QUILTERS 

  This quilting group meets the second Saturday of 
each month from 8:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in the Youth 
Center to quilt and share fellowship.  We also share 
devotions, quilting ideas & techniques, mission pro-
jects, road trips and each others’ company!  If you 
are interested in quilting, come visit for a meeting 
or two to see if you’d like to be a part of this group 
of talented women.   We’d love to have you join us!  
If you have any questions, please contact Deb 
Dodsworth at 410-378-0620. 

Paper Angels Ministry 

We are beginning a new greeting card ministry to bless 
church family members who are shut-ins, dealing with illness, 
difficult circumstances, loss of a loved one, and who just need 
encouragement.  If you are looking for a way to join a minis-
try, but maybe in a quiet, no-spotlight way, this may be just 
the ministry for you! 

For details, or if you have a suggestion of someone who could 
use some encouragement through a card, contact Carol 
Singleton at 270-499-4132 or quiltermom2005@yahoo.com .   

Child Abuse Awareness Seminar 

A big THANK YOU to everyone who attended the Child Abuse 
Awareness seminar.  Everyone who took the test passed with 
flying colors, and will be receiving a certificate of completion.  
Thank you again for your time and attention.  For those who 
were unable to attend this session, one (1) make-up session 
will be held soon.  Watch the bulletin for details.  Those unable 
to attend the make-up session will be required to  individually 
view the DVD at the church and take the test.                                                  
                 Bart Thomas 

THIS  WEEK AT  A  GLANCE 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 6 
 8:45 & 10:30 a.m.  – Morning Worship Services 
 9:00 & 10:30 a.m. - Small Group Bible Studies 
 6:00 p.m. - Baptism and Evening Worship Service 

 7:00 p.m. - Deacons’ Meeting 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 8 
 7:00 a.m. - Prayer (Sanctuary) 
 5:00 p.m. - Budget Committee Meeting 
 6:30 p.m. - Ladies’ Prayer Group 
 6:30 p.m. - Downin Lane Practice (Sanctuary) 
 7:00 p.m. - Admin. Committee Mtg. 

WEDNESDAY,  AUGUST 9 
 6:45 p.m. - Youth Service (Youth Center) 
 7:00 p.m. - Adult Bible Study (Sanctuary) 
 7:00 p.m. - Kids’ Summer Program (Jr. Church Area) 

THURSDAY, AUGUST 10 
 9:00 a.m. - Senior Coffee Corner 
 6:30 p.m. - Praise & Worship Practice 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 12 
 8:30 a.m. - Quilters  

Free guest WIFI is available to use with Bible apps 
during the service.  Choose “Sanctuary” and use the 
password 12345678. 



JUNIOR CHURCH HELPER SCHEDULE  

This week, August 6 Next week, August 13 

Andy Johnson John Hughes 
Angel Johnson Vanessa Hughes 

EVENING NURSERY SCHEDULE  

 Infants - 24 Months   3-5 Yr. Olds 

August 6 Beverly England Amy Gilbert 
 Hayley England Lauren Gilbert 
 

August 13 Angel Johnson Larissa Moody 
 Paula Masker Sierra Bolado 

SPECIAL MUSIC SCHEDULE  

This week, August 6 Next week, August 13 
8:45 –  Marlene Backert Jim Backert 
6:00 Off. – Larissa Moody Adrienne Phillips 
6:00 Msg. – Jamie Mock Robert Sorrells 

RESOURCE CENTER SCHEDULE  

This week, August 6 Next week, August 13 
  8:45 – Lauree Wilson Marcia Eldreth 
10:30 – Robin King Marcia Eldreth 

MORNING NURSERY SCHEDULE  

 Service 1  Service 2 
   

August 6 Mindy Reed Larissa Moody 
 Carolyn McQuitty Leah Vandyke 
  Chris Vandyke 

August 13 Mindy Reed Lisa Miller 
 Theresa Wright Grace Miller 
  Kathie Sexton 

FINANCIAL UPDATE  

Last Week’s Undesignated Offering   $13,844.60  

Last Month’s Average Weekly Undesignated Offering   $21,189.12  

MICHAEL BIBLE INSTITUTE 

FALL 2017 REGISTRATION 

Classes begin Monday, September 11th
 

REGISTRATION DEADLINE:  Sunday, August 27 

PAYMENT DUE AT TIME OF REGISTRATION 

(Make checks payable to PVBC and reference 
Michael Bible Institute in memo area) 

YOU ARE NOT OFFICIALLY REGISTERED 
UNTIL PAYMENT IS MADE 

LATE REGISTRATIONS +$10 
 

Name: __________________________________________________ 
 

Address: __________________________________________________ 

 __________________________________________________ 
 

Phone: ________________________________________ 

_____  NEW STUDENT   ___AA Degree  ___Certificate) 

   (check one)   

_____  RETURNING STUDENT 

PLEASE REGISTER ME FOR THE FOLLOWING CLASS: 

___  APOLOGETICS I (ACIX)  – 7:00 – 8:30 p.m. 

The Harmony of the Gospels 

 AA Degree - 3 credits - $60 (by 8/27) 

 $70 (after 8/27) 

 Certificate - $50 (by 8/27) 

 $60 (after 8/27) 



   The founder of Casa de Fe, Patti Sue Arnold, 
came to Ecuador in 2001 after retiring from the 
Army. While in Quito, she took in her first foster 
child as a  result of an announcement at church. The 
second was not far behind, and shortly after-
ward she moved from Quito to a small town called 
Shell. Patti Sue continued to take in abandoned and 
special needs children and realized that she was 
called to help the children in the area around Shell.  

   The population of Casa de Fe has fluctuated over 
the years with almost 80 children being cared for at 
times. Many of the children that the organization 
has taken care of have required extensive medical 
treatment and care, and oftentimes, Casa de Fe has 
been the only hope for these children. Other homes 
refuse these types of children based on the ex-
pense of their care and their inability to provide 
specialized medical care. Since the beginning, the 
Lord has  provided for Casa de Fe so that it could 
continue taking care of these children with compas-
sion, competency and love.  

   Currently, the children at Casa de Fe have many 
different medical conditions including Down's 
Syndrome, malnutrition, cancer, failure to thrive, 
cerebral palsy, psychomotor delay, microcephaly, 
and other congenital anomalies. It has always been 
Patti Sue's desire that no child ever be turned 
away. 

   Our Mission Team is currently serving at Casa de 
Fe in Ecuador, helping  Patti Sue care for the needs 
of these sweet children.  They are also presenting 
her with the funds our ladies’ ministry raised for a 
commercial bread oven.  Please remember the team 
in prayer as they continue to serve in Ecuador for 
the next week. 


